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Dear FTA Sisters and Brothers,

As we usher in the New Year, we extend our warmest wishes to each and every one
of you. May this year bring you joy, health, and fulfillment in both your personal and
professional lives. It is a privilege to serve as your FTA President and Vice President,
and we are  continually inspired by the dedication and resilience you demonstrate as
educators.

Reflecting on the past year, we are proud of the solidarity and strength that our union
has shown. Through every challenge, you have stood firm, embodying the core
values of our profession—commitment to our students, advocacy for quality
education, and support for each other. As we move forward, please remember that
FTA is here to support you. Whether it’s through professional development
opportunities, legal assistance, or simply a listening ear, we are committed to
ensuring that you have the resources and backing you need.

While we celebrate the successes of the past year, we must also prepare for the
challenges ahead. The landscape of education is ever-changing, and we anticipate
facing issues such as budget constraints, policy shifts, and the ongoing need for
adapting during all of the unprecedented disasters our state is facing. However, we
are confident that together, we can navigate these challenges. Our strength lies in
our unity, and by working together, we can advocate for the resources and policies
that will enable us to provide the best possible education for our students.
In the spirit of the New Year, we encourage each of you to remain engaged and
proactive. Your voice matters, and your participation in union activities, meetings, and
advocacy efforts is crucial. Together, we can continue to make a difference in our
schools and communities.

Let us embrace the New Year with optimism and determination. Thank you for your
unwavering commitment to education and for being a part of our collective journey.
We look forward to working alongside you as we strive to create a better future for
our students and ourselves.

F O N T A N A  T E A C H E R S  A S S O C I A T I O N  

JodiMark
FTA PRESIDENT FTA VICE PRESIDENT
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My mom was frustrated with me when I told her I was
hungry. It was a busy afternoon in our home. There were
seven kids, and the three younger than me were in
diapers. “What would you do if you were on a deserted
island?” she said with a wink and a baby on her arm
while changing a load of laundry. I was stumped, so I
went to look up the word "deserted" in the dictionary.
That day, I began a lifelong quest to always be
prepared, as the idea of an island with no one but myself
to depend on slightly frightened me. For years, I have
given my siblings items to keep them prepared and
gently reminded them of the hazards that may happen in
the home where they live. They always joked when I
gave them emergency blankets and earthquake kits as
gifts. However, these gifts became very useful when my
older brother, who lives in Altadena, was evacuated due
to a fire. I'm writing this article mostly to remind
everyone that no one's coming to save you, and you
need to get ready to help yourself.

This might make me sound like a Doomsday prepper, but
really it's just like putting money into a 403b or saving
money for a rainy day. Eventually, something's going to
happen. We don't know when it's going to happen, but
depending on where we live, we know what's going to
happen—whether it's a fire, a flood, or an earthquake.
So, I recommend that the best antidote to anxiety is
action.

Get Training
Every city has a CERT program that is free to join. The
city of Fontana offers them in English and Spanish! It is a
great way to meet your neighbors as well as get free
training on what the city does in the case of an
emergency and then what you can emulate in your
home[1].

Know Your Hazards
I also recommend that you look at the hazard maps for
your area. Are you in a flood plain? Are you near an
earthquake fault, which we all are in Southern California?
Are you in a fire-prone area? You can get answers to
these questions with maps from the government.
Usually, help from the government scares me, but they
collect so much data. This is one of their reliable areas.
Type your home address into the MyHazards page [2] on
the CalOES website to discover the hazards that exist in
your area and learn how to reduce your risk. Enter your
home address into this FEMA website [3] to find updated
flood hazard information.  

References
[1] Outreach Events and Training | Fontana, CA - Official
Website
[2] http://myhazards.caloes.ca.gov/ 
[3] https://msc.fema.gov/portal 
[4] Build A Kit - Ready.gov
[5] Staying Safe Where the Earth Shakes - Earthquake
Country Alliance

 If your commute is from Apple Valley to Fontana, what
would you do if the roads were shut down due to an
earthquake? What if you had to walk home? Do you
have shoes that would allow you to walk home
comfortably? Likely, you will need some type of
preparedness kit both at work and at home, but I would
start with home. Here are some resources from the
federal government to add to your kit [4]:

Water (one gallon per person per day for several
days, for drinking and sanitation)
Food (at least a several-day supply of non-perishable
food)
Battery-powered or hand crank radio and a NOAA
Weather Radio with tone alert
Flashlight
First aid kit
Extra batteries
Whistle (to signal for help)
Dust mask (to help filter contaminated air)
Plastic sheeting, scissors, and duct tape (to shelter in
place)
Moist towelettes, garbage bags, and plastic ties (for
personal sanitation)
Wrench or pliers (to turn off utilities)
Manual can opener (for food)
Local maps
Cell phone with chargers and a backup battery

Earthquake Preparedness
For those living in Inland Southern California, it's crucial
to be prepared for earthquakes. The "Staying Safe
Where The Earth Shakes" guide provides valuable
information on how to prepare, survive, and recover
from earthquakes [5]. It includes steps like securing your
space, creating a disaster plan, and assembling an
emergency kit.
This doesn't have to be a costly expenditure, and you
can do it slowly. But I do recommend that you start
because, just like a retirement account, your future self
will thank you when the inevitable emergency strikes.

READY FOR ANYTHING? By: Elizabeth Elliott-Solis

http://myhazards.caloes.ca.gov/
https://www.fema.gov/home
https://www.fontanaca.gov/3233/Upcoming-Outreach-TrainingCERT
https://www.fontanaca.gov/3233/Upcoming-Outreach-TrainingCERT
http://myhazards.caloes.ca.gov/
https://msc.fema.gov/portal
https://www.ready.gov/kit
https://www.earthquakecountry.org/library/StayingSafeWhereTheEarthShakes_InlandSouthernCaliforniaEdition.pdf
https://www.earthquakecountry.org/library/StayingSafeWhereTheEarthShakes_InlandSouthernCaliforniaEdition.pdf


Choose WiselyChoose Wisely

BY: A.RICHARDSON
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Dearest readers, 

Word has reached my ears that last month's revelations may have caused quite the stir among
some of you, prompting a flurry of pearl-clutching and indignant whispers. Fear not, for this
month's discourse shall offer you a respite. Yet, do be mindful, for those fervent responses may
have revealed more than intended.

Now, let’s gather around for the latest morsel of intrigue from the ever-scandalous corridors of
Allegiance Steam Academy - Thrive, more commonly whispered about as ASA Fontana. This free-
spirited charter school for our young scholars, spanning grades K through 8, opened its doors
amidst the summer sun of August 2023. Yet, the opening was not without its share of controversy.
Picture this: the Fontana Unified School District (FUSD) was compelled to relinquish part of the
hallowed grounds of Locust Elementary School to accommodate this newcomer. Despite ASA
Fontana's independence from FUSD, they are bound by the same sartorial rules of conduct, lest
they risk losing their precious charter altogether!

Complaints and the Brewing Storm

Fast forward to June 2024, and the plot thickens considerably. Disturbed whispers among ASA
Fontana’s parental ranks began to surface, suggesting a veil of unsavory activities cloaking the
institution. Allegations of sexual harassment, neglect, bullying, and a most egregious mishandling
of these grave matters set tongues wagging. Concerned parents, in a bid for justice, approached
FUSD, prompting them to prod ASA Fontana into action. Alas, ASA Fontana’s promised
investigation updates were as elusive as a summer breeze.

FUSD Steps In

With ASA Fontana's inaction, FUSD took matters into their own capable hands. By October 2024,
an avalanche of operational and safety shortcomings was exposed, revealing flagrant breaches of
both the school's charter and state laws. The situation was dire, my dear readers!

                                                                                              

The ASA Fontana Drama:The ASA Fontana Drama:
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District Actions and New Allegations

November 5, 2024, marked a significant turn of events as FUSD issued a stern Notice of Concern,
demanding rectification by January 6, 2025, lest ASA Fontana face expulsion from the educational
fold. The scandal escalated when, on December 2, 2024, a formal complaint was lodged accusing
the school's leadership of discrimination and bullying based on a student's sexual orientation.
Scandalous, indeed!

Financial Drama Unveiled

In an astounding twist, ASA Fontana's financial woes came to light. Their budgetary projections
for 2024-25 painted a portrait of impending insolvency by 2026-27, ending the 2023-24 fiscal year
utterly penniless. But the plot thickens! On December 17, 2024, it was revealed that ASA Fontana
had clandestinely secured a $3.2 million loan from ASA Chino. Financial mismanagement, thy
name is ASA Fontana!

Final Notices and the Clock Ticking

December 18, 2024, saw ASA Fontana scrambling to redeem themselves with an updated report,
yet it fell short of expectations. FUSD granted them until March 7, 2025, to rectify their myriad
issues, or their charter would be revoked. While some matters have been addressed, the sands of
time are swiftly slipping away.

Why This Matters

But why, you may ask, should we invest our interest in such affairs? Parents, ever-vigilant in their
quest for the finest educational opportunities, often ponder the allure of charter schools. However,
with tales of mismanagement shadowing their reputation, such institutions frequently fail to
deliver the promised security and educational excellence. It is imperative we remain informed
about the escapades of these schools within our communities. Remember, darlings, the drama is
ceaseless!
                                                                                                            Yours truly,                                                             

The ASA Fontana Drama:The ASA Fontana Drama:
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Equity Team Book Club

Join us for the love of reading and bringing book pages to life!

Next Book Club Meeting: January 29th - 7pm
Pages 1-138

F O N T A N A  T E A C H E R S  A S S O C I A T I O N

Our next selection is…
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DISCOUNTS
FTA MEMBER

ticketsatwork.com


New Salary Schedule

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2025

F O N T A N A  T E A C H E R S  A S S O C I A T I O N



FTA Equity Team 

F O N T A N A  T E A C H E R S  A S S O C I A T I O N

https://www.edweek.org/teaching-learning/opinion-post-election-advice-for-the-classroom-from-a-teacher/2024/11
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CALLED INTO A
DISCIPLINARY

MEETING
WITH ADMIN?

FONTANA TEACHERS ASSOCIATION 

If you are called into a meeting with management, read the
following when the meeting begins:

If my responses to your questions could lead to my being
disciplined or terminated, or adversely affect personal
working conditions, I respectfully request that you summon
my union representative. Until my representative arrives, I
choose not to answer any questions.

The US Supreme Court has ruled that the National Labor Relations Act gives
workers the right to request union representation during investigatory interviews by
supervisors, security personnel, and other managerial staff. An investigatory
interview occurs if 1) management questions you to obtain information; and 2) you
have a reasonable apprehension that your answers could be used as a basis for
discipline or other adverse action. You must ask for union representation either at
the beginning or during the interview. Management does not have to remind you of
this right. If your request is refused, and management continues asking questions,
you can refuse to answer. Your employer is guilty of of an unfair labor practice and
charges may be filed.

I REQUEST

REPRESENTATION




